
1 
 

Fat Fenders Flyer 

JANUARY 2015 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2 
 

Badgerland F100’s Truck Club 
Honoring trucks from 1948-1972 

 

The Club Website is:  www.badgerlandf100s.com 
 
Current Club Officers*  
 
President*  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257  mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Vice President* Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
Secretary*  Roger McDermott – 20845 State Highway 78, Blanchardville, WI  53516 

(608) 523-4499   erbsmcdermott@tds.net 
 
Treasurer*  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Newsletter Editor Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
In this month’s newsletter: 
Page 3  Club Meetings/Functions, Birthdays, Car Shows/Swap Meets 2015, 

Needed: Newsletter Editor, Coming Up 
Page 4  Badgerland Christmas Party is February 28th 
Page 5  Club Dues 
Page 6  January Meeting Minutes 
Page 7  January Meeting Minutes…continued 
Page 8  January Meeting Minutes…continued 
Page 9  January Meeting Photos 
Page 10 For Sale/Wanted 
Page 11 For Sale/Wanted…continued 
Page 12 For Sale/Wanted…continued 
Page 13 Smoken Pig Express & Bruce Horkey’s Wood & Parts Ads 
Page 14 Fatman Fabrications Ad 
Page 15 Visibolts Ad 
 
  
   
Send your article contributions, ideas, for sale or want ads, car/truck show dates, birthdays or events to 
the newsletter editor: 
 
Rick Pribbenow, 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 or email them to riknroz@charter.net 
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Club Meetings/Functions 
February 28 – Badgerland’s Christmas Party at Coach’s Club in Cross Plains, WI.  See details in 
this issue. 
March 21 – Badgerland’s Winter Banquet to be held at Lucky’s in Waunakee, WI.  More info to 
follow in the next issue. 
 

Birthdays 
January    February    March 
1/06 Linda Williams   2/06 Cindy Favor    3/01 Eric Masters 
1/07 Kim Schneider   2/09 Jeff Mundt    3/05 Rachel Schneider 
1/23 Ricky Livingston  2/14 Gary Mahloch   3/06 Rick Linskens 
1/27 Chuck Blanchard  2/17 Chris Connor   3/07 Jerad Fedkenheuer 
1/28 Barb McDermott  2/20 Julie Zeien   3/09 Sandra Berg 
1/30 Jim Titus    2/24 Megan Haas   3/25 Sadie Schneider 
1/30 Jackie Masters        3/31 Jean Hilgers 
1/30 Chris Farmer         
1/31 Mark Pofahl       
            

Car & Truck Shows/Swap Meets 2015 
Note:  Please contact the Editor if you have any show information you would like posted in the newsletter. 
**Shows are done for the 2014 season. 
 
The following websites have more information and show locations: 
www.oldride.com/events/wisconsin.html  www.wisconsincollectorcar.com 
www.carshowguide.com  
 

Coming Up 
The Greater Milwaukee Area Indoor Winter Swap Meet on Sunday, February 22, 2015.  There is 44,000 
square feet of indoor swap area, $6 general admission, free parking.  Event is held at the Washington 
County Fairgrounds, 3000 County Highway PV (Pleasant Valley Road), West Bend, WI 53095 (corner of 
Highway 45 & County PV). 
 

Needed Now!  Club Newsletter Editor 
We need someone to be the future newsletter editor.  It’s time for some else to take over with new ideas, 
etc.  If you feel you would be interested in doing this for your club members, please contact Rick 
Pribbenow as soon as possible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



4 
 

Badgerland F-100’s Christmas Party is February 28th 
 
The Badgerland F-100’s Christmas Party will be held at Coach’s Club, 1200 Main Street, Cross 
Plains, WI 53528 on Saturday, February 28th with drinks at 5:00pm and dinner at 6:00pm. 
 

 
 
We will be having a plated dinner with a choice of entrees, a 12 oz. Ribeye Steak, ½ Rack of 
Ribs, or Baked Chicken which all include baked potato, corn, salad, bread and choice of 
coffee, tea or soda.  The cost is $20.00 per person including tip.  The club is picking up the 
difference plus the taxes. 
 
Please make your choice of entrees and the number of people attending and call or email 
Jean Hilgers no later than February 21st.  Phone (608) 798-4331 or email goeers@chorus.net  
 
Directions - from Madison, take Hwy. 14 West (exit at Middleton) from Hwy. 12/18 (Beltline) to 
Cross Plains and from Spring Green, take Hwy. 14 East to Cross Plains.  Google the address or use 
GPS for more detailed directions. 
 
Gift Exchange 
If you are a first timer at the club Christmas party, you may need to know the details of the gift 
exchange.  Each person attending should bring a wrapped gift.  Keep in mind that when we do 
the gift “game”, your gift could go to a man or a woman.  The gift can be just about anything.  
It can be a gag gift, something truck related, something new, something old, something you 
made, or whatever you want it to be.  If you are buying something, we usually suggest not 
spending more than $20.   
 
Everyone is given a number and as we proceed through the numbers, each new person can 
either steal an existing open gift, or open a new wrapped gift… and you can’t have the same 
gift more than once in a round.     
 
See you there for good food and lots of fun! 
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Club Dues: 
 

Membership Dues – It’s That Time of Year Again 
 

Annual membership dues of $20 were due by January 31, 2015.  Unless you are a Lifetime 
Member, please forward your checks made payable to Badgerland F-100s Ltd. to the club 
Treasurer: 
 
 Chris Connor 
 2315 S Syene Rd. 
 Madison, WI 53711 
 
If you are interested in becoming a Lifetime Member, the cost is $200 and you won’t ever have 
to worry about remembering to send in your annual dues again.  If you are a new member and 
have joined the club at the truck show in September 2014, or since then, and paid $20, then 
your 2015 dues are considered paid.   
 
Remember if you pay your dues after January 31st, you’ll have to pay an additional $2 for each 
month that you are late.   
 
Thanks and hope to see all of you continue to be a part of a really great club! 
 
Chris Connor 
Membership Chair/ Treasurer 
Badgerland F-100’s 
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January Meeting Minutes 
 
Badgerland F-100 Truck Club 
 
January 2015 Meeting Minutes: 
 
The meeting was held on Saturday January 24th, at the home of Diane and Randy Roelke in 
rural Loganville WI.  We actually gathered in Randy’s large shop area and got to see all his 
many projects.  The meeting was called to order by President Mike Connor at 12:44pm.  Present 
were 29 adults and 5 kids.  No classic Ford trucks except the ones in Randy’s shop.   
 
Vice President’s Report:  
Rick passed around the newsletters from the Show-Me F-100’s and the Twin City F-100’s clubs.  It 
was noted that the Milwaukee Car Show is being held on the weekend of 02/20/15 at State Fair 
Park in Milwaukee WI.  Rick reminded everyone that he is looking for someone to take over the 
duties of the club newsletter.  Any takers? 
 
Secretary’s Report: 
Motion made by Dave Farmer to accept the minutes as written in the last newsletter.  
Seconded by Ros Pribbenow.  Motion passed. 
 
Treasurers Report: 
Chris reported the balance for the club checking account.  She noted that Great Wolf has 
never billed the club for the registration room for Dash 25 which has saved the club $300.00.   
 
 
New Members: 
Chris and Leah Lemke from Milwaukee, WI with a 1956 F-100 that is still in progress. 
Seth Thomas and girlfriend Sarah Slaney with a 1955 F-100 that is also still in progress.  
 
Old Business: 
There was some final discussion on Dash 25.  Mike noted that the winner of the Grand Prize, the 
box from Bruce Horkey, has not yet claimed his prize.  Bruce Horkey will give a six month time 
frame for the prize to be claimed and if it is not claimed by then it will be withdrawn.  The club 
has made no payments to Bruce Horkey for the prize and will not do so unless it is claimed in the 
allotted time frame.   
 
New Business: 
Mike and Chris Connor have secured a contract with Great Wolf for Dash 26.  In the new 
contract, the room rates remain the same as last year at $109.99 per night which is the club 
rate.   If someone desires a different room style than that offered under the club rate, they are 
advised to contact Great Wolf directly for those arrangements.   Cut-off date for reservations at 
the club rate is going to be 08/10/15.  **Just a reminder that Dash 26 will be held September 18th 
and 19th, of 2015.  
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January Meeting Minutes…continued 
Chair persons have already come forth to volunteer for several posts for Dash 26.  Barb Erbs 
McDermott has volunteered to be Registration Chair again.  Wally Zeien will be Trophy Chair 
again and Jean Hilgers will act as Chair for the Kids games again.    Still needed are a Door Prize 
and Publicity Chair plus volunteers for the many duties of putting on the show.  
 
Discussion was held on ideas for the Grand Prize for Dash 26.   After much discussion a motion 
was made by Dave Farmer to look for a high quality tool box to give away as a Grand Prize.  
Motion seconded by Barb Erbs McDermott.  Motion passed.   
 
More discussion followed on how much the club should spend towards this tool box.  A motion 
made by Todd Showers to place a cap of $800.00 to be spent by the club for the Grand Prize.  
Seconded by Randy Roelke.  Motion passed.  Todd Showers volunteered to do some research 
on different brands and styles of tool boxes.  It was also pointed out that the club will accept 
donations towards this prize from members or vendors.   
 
Mike passed out Thank You certificates to those who donated door prizes for Dash 25. 
 
Discussion was held on having a DJ again at Dash 26.  There were several positive comments on 
this idea.  To help offset the cost, the club could also accept donations towards the DJ.  A 
motion was made by Paul Hilgers to research further the cost of a DJ for Dash 26.  Seconded by 
Dave Farmer.  Motion passed.  
 
Discussion was held on the problem of running low on food towards the end of the meal at 
Dash 25.  Ideas were presented to prevent this from happening again.  One of the issues from 
Dash 25 was that we had a rather larger than expected number of show day registrations.  Our 
food vendor Rich Linskens always plans for an additional number but the turnout was even 
larger than expected.  The club will closely monitor this year’s registration and plan for extra.  
The rising cost of food has contributed to increased cost to the club for the show meal.  Ideas 
were presented to offset these rising costs.  One possibility was to raise the cost of show 
registration or raise the cost of additional meals that participants request.   A motion was made 
by Dave Farmer to discuss this issue further with the idea that we would keep the present rate of 
$25.00 for those who pre-register but increase the registration rate to $35.00 for those who 
register on site.  Seconded by Todd Showers.  Motion Passed.   
 
Nominations for club officers for the next year were held. 
President: Dave Farmer nominated present club President Mike Connor to continue as 
President.  Seconded by Todd Showers.  Mike accepted the nomination.   
 
Vice President: Rick Pribbenow has declined any nominations.  Wally Zeien nominated Dave 
Farmer for Vice President.  Seconded by Todd Showers.  Dave accepted the nomination.   
 
Treasurer: Floyd Johnson nominated Chris Connor to continue as Treasurer.  Seconded by Ros 
Pribbenow.  Chris accepted the nomination.   
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January Meeting Minutes…continued 
Secretary: Ros Pribbenow nominated Roger McDermott to continue as Secretary.  Seconded by 
Rita Johnson.  Roger accepted the nomination.   
 
Hearing no other nominations, Wally Zeien made a motion to close nominations.  Seconded by 
Julie Farmer.  Motion Passed.   
 
Other Business: 
Discussion was continued from previous meetings on the issue of obtaining different styles of 
shirts, sweatshirts and or even jackets with the club logo.  Mike passed around a catalog from 
Leisure Threads in Verona depicting different styles.   As an example of different styles available 
Wally displayed two shirts with stitched embroidery.   More discussion will follow on this subject.  
 
Another topic that has been discussed in previous meetings is other activities that club 
members could do together.  Some of the many suggestions included more cruises, gathering 
or meeting in a county or state park, tour of micro-breweries or other vendors, poker run, tour of 
the Ring Brothers facility in Spring Green, cruise to Miller Park to attend a game or a visit to the 
Harley Davidson factory, visiting the Lake Geneva area or a weekend camping gathering.  
Wally suggested that as a club we should attend the Mississippi Mayhem show held in West 
Salem, WI.   Like the Dash, this is a weekend long show that is held in September of each year.  
Fortunately this year it will not conflict with Dash 26.   One limitation however, is all vehicles must 
be pre 1964.  More discussion will follow in the hopes to expand the number of activities we do 
as a club.   
 
As a last note, Rick again is looking for someone to take over duties of the newsletter editor.   
 
February Christmas Party: 
A sight has still not been decided upon for the clubs annual Christmas party hopefully to be 
held on February 28th.  Suggestions for a sight included Prime Quarter Steak House, Essen House 
or Lucky’s Bar in Waunakee.   Following discussion it was agreed to narrow down the possibilities 
to just two sights, Prime Quarter and Essen House.  Jean Hilgers volunteered to see if these sights 
are available on that evening.    
 
Winter Banquet: 
Discussion was also had regarding a site for the Winter Banquet in March.  Suggestions included 
the Cross Plains Bowling Alley or Lucky’s Bar.   A date has not yet been set.  Jean Hilgers again 
volunteered to see if these sites have open dates in March.   
 
April and May Meetings: 
Mike noted that we still need meeting sites for April and May.  If anyone wants to volunteer to 
hold a meeting, please contact Mike or Chris.   
 
Motion to Adjourn: 
At 1:50pm a motion was made by Randy Roelke to adjourn.  Seconded by Paul Hilgers.  Motion 
passed.  
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January Meeting Photos 
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For Sale/Wanted 
(Please notify the editor when your item is sold or found so your ad can be removed.) 
Wanted 
Wanted:  Ford Magnum wheel center caps.  Call (608) 487-3696 (WI) 
 
For Sale 
For Sale: 

   
3X2 Edelbrock manifold with Ford scripted carbs for Y-Block motor.  Asking $600.00 or best offer. 
Call Ken @ (920) 655-2740 (cell) or email kkim47@yahoo.com  (WI) 
 
For Sale: 
1968 Ford F100 3speed transmission, manual steering column & steering box. 
Call Art @ (262) 652-7370 (WI) 
 
For Sale: 
Polished bed strips with hidden fasteners.  Asking $150.00.  Call (217) 899-5667 (IL) 
 
For Sale: 
1956 F-100 one piece glass kit, brand new.  Make a reasonable offer.  Call (608) 387-9734 (WI) 
 
For Sale: 
1966 Ford F-100 long box, 352 V8, automatic, factory A/C, factory tool storage box, 105,000 
miles.  Call (920) 285-3470 (WI) 
 
For Sale:  Steering wheel in good condition for '56 F-100.  No cracks, but some wear on finish. 
$25.00. Call Joe Marchiando @ (920) 287-4292 or  josephmarchiando@gmail.com  (WI)  
 
For Sale:  1967-79 Ford truck parts, 360/390 FE parts, 2-460 engines. 
Call Keith Barth @ (309) 231-3108 (IL) 
 
For Sale:  Holley 550 CFM carb for 1958-60 Edsel, needs manual choke, original - $125.00 obo 
Call Chuck Rogers @ (608) 575-0426 WI 
 
1953-1956 Hood Tilt Kits - $250.00 each.  Call Greg Schneider @ (309) 231-3232 (IL) 
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For Sale/Wanted…continued 
For Sale: 
53-56 Panel Truck rear door sill 
53-56 Panel Truck wheel opening patch panels 
53-56 Panel Truck rear bumper brackets 
53-55 F-100 roof 
56 1/2 ton rear end 
Steel front bumper with brackets 
53-55 F-100 dash 
53-55 Defrost tubes 
53-55 Defrost deflector 
53 Vacuum wiper setup 
53-56 Radiator valance 
53-56 Door hinges 
53-56 Door inspection plate 
53-56 Running board brackets 
53-56 Frame front cab mounts 
53 3/4ton 8 lug rear end 
 
Other misc. small stuff from parting out a 1953 panel truck and a 1953 pickup. 
Call Greg Schneider for prices and information @ (309) 231-3232  (IL) 
 
For Sale:  Miscellaneous engines and parts parts left over from a ’56 F-100 project.  I have 292’s – 
(3) rebuilders, couple trannys, one 1955 car auto tranny and one 1960 truck 3 speed manual, 
one complete 460 with a C6 bolted to it, couple of 351W’s for rebuilding, 302 heads, extra 460 
heads and exhaust manifolds, rams horn exhaust manifolds, couple truck master parts catalogs, 
restored 1958 WI car plates with metal tags, couple sets of Ford truck wheels, one set chrome, 
and many boxes of other small parts.  Call Bob Ward @ (414) 423-0069 (WI) 
 
For Sale:  1953-72 Ford F100-350 Truck Parts: 
1953-56 F100-350 (1) Upper valance-$25 
1956 F100-350 (2) fuel pumps (glass bowl)-$20 each 
1956 F100-350 Fuel tank in like new condition-$50 
1956 F100-350 Hood hinges-$15 each and misc. small parts-ask 
1957-64 F100-350 Ford truck NOS 292 Y-block cam shaft – year unknown-$50 
1961 F100-350 NOS grille in factory primer-$175 
1961-63 F100-350 NOS Uni-body rear tail light lenses-$75 
1965-66 F100-350 painted front bumper-$50 
1968-72 F100-350 nice Sport Custom door panels complete with arm rests and door handles 
(green)-$125, rear window glass-$10, rear window chrome-$75, heater box assembly with good 
heater core-$75, and misc. small parts-ask.  Many small NOS truck parts-just ask. 
 
Call Rick Pribbenow @ (608) 576-3891 (WI) 
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For Sale/Wanted…continued 
 
For Sale:  1965 Mustang 2bbl manifold w/carb, Mustang 3 speed transmission, rebuilt 327 w/Dart 
heads, rebuilt Chevy 350, used 350, 1977 Triumph Bonneville Silver Jubilee, 1964 Olds Starfire (all 
or parts), rebuilt Olds 350, Olds 305 V8 w/transmission, 1968 Nova subframe and 10 bolt rear ends 
(posi & open).  Ford Y Block, 351C-runs but s/b rebuilt, 3.0 V6 from a Taurus, 317 Lincoln Y Block.  
(4) F150 Aluminum take off wheels, Bally World Cup Soccer game-coin op., AMI 200 selection 
juke box w/records, Harley Davidson tank and fenders plus wide front to fit1982 FXRS or?-all new 
H.D. 
Call Bob Last @ (920) 386-4748 (WI) 
 

For Sale:    1972 Ford F-100 Custom 
originally from Oklahoma.  Odometer reads 66,300 which are actual miles (miles will be added as truck 
gets driven).  Has had a body-on restoration.  Body is rust free and was completely refinished, re-painted 
and rebuilt by previous owner.  Paint has its share of blemishes and is not perfect but a real nice looker.  It 
has a .30 over 460 Lincoln Mark IV motor (rebuilt with approximately 8K per former owner) backed by a 
C6 automatic transmission (also rebuilt with approximately 8K per former owner) and 9” Lincoln Mark IV 
rear end with 2:75 gears (great cruising gears).  This F-100 has 4 wheel power disc brakes, power steering 
and add-on A/C that is nice and cold.  Interior is all redone in nice custom red cloth, seat, door panels, 
headliner and carpet.  It has been lowered professionally 5” in front with dropped beams and 5” in the 
rear with flipped axle on top of leaf springs with a C-notch professionally done in the frame.  It also has 
aluminized dual exhaust w/smithy’s along with brand new 15” American Racing Torque Thrust II polished 
wheels on brand new Cooper Cobra Radial GT tires, LED tail lights, third brake light, tinted windows, Grant 
steering wheel, door poppers, frenched power antenna, hidden hitch (behind license plate, Pioneer CD 
stereo and re-located fuel tank.  Recently added were a new battery and new fuel pump.  This truck is 
straight and clean and has driver quality paint and is ready to drive anywhere. 
Asking $12,500. 
 
Call Rick Pribbenow @ (608) 576-3891 (WI) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
**Please remember to do business with the vendors who support the 
Badgerland F-100 Truck Club year after year. 
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“Thank You” to Bruce Horkey for his continued support of the 

Badgerland F100’s Truck Club and “Dash to the Dells 25 & 11th Unofficial Panel Nationals” 
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